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ANNOUNCEMENT

The Launch of the 
Advanced Practitioner Society for 
Hematology and Oncology (APSHO)
PAMELA HALLQUIST VIALE, RN, MS, CNS, ANP, CHRISTOPHER J. CAMPEN, PharmD, BCPS, 
BCOP, SANDRA E. KURTIN, RN, MS, AOCN®, ANP-C, and WENDY H. VOGEL, MSN, FNP, AOCNP®

We are pleased to announce the for-
mation of our new organization, 
the Advanced Practitioner Soci-
ety for Hematology and Oncology 

(APSHO). The Journal of the Advanced Practitioner 
in Oncology (JADPRO) will be the Society’s official 
journal and will continue to offer relevant and high-
quality articles focusing on the needs of the advanced 
practitioner (AP) in today’s clinical arena. Society 
members will include advanced practice profession-
als specializing in oncology, including nurse prac-
titioners (NPs), physician assistants (PAs), clinical 
nurse specialists, pharmacists, and others.

The new Society was launched at the JADPRO 
Live meeting held this past January in St. Petersburg, 
Florida. Over 150 of the registered attendees signed 
up to become charter members of the new Society. 
The Society's goals are to improve the quality of care 
for patients by supporting critical issues in the edu-
cational, clinical, and professional development of 
APs in oncology. Collaboration among all oncology 
providers is a critical focus of the Society as it sup-
ports the continued improvement in quality of care. 

As we experience ongo-
ing changes in health care, 
the role of the AP continues 
to expand. The ASCO Study 
of Collaborative Practice 
Arrangements (Towle, 2011) 
demonstrated that the ex-
tension of oncology services 
with collaborative practice 

models using NPs and PAs is not only feasible but 
also an essential part of the health-care environment 
of today and tomorrow. The study showed that both 
professionals and patients experienced satisfaction 
with the care given by APs; additionally, an increase 
in productivity was noted.  

The new Society will provide a forum for the on-
cology AP, with focused, relevant educational oppor-
tunities for continued growth. Here are some of the 
proposed benefits members of APSHO will receive: 

• �Reduced registration fees for future APSHO 
conferences, including JADPRO Live

• �Opportunity to earn free CME/CE credits
• �Complimentary subscription to JADPRO
• �Subscriptions to a quarterly APSHO newslet-

ter, JNCCN, and The ASCO Post
• �Opportunity to serve on APSHO committees 

and focus groups
As your role as an oncology AP continues to 

expand, your educational, legislative, and clinical 
needs will grow as well. APSHO promises to be a 
unique society that is focused on your specialized 
needs. But your participation is essential! Please 
visit our webpage at www.apsho.org and register to 
receive information and updates about this excit-
ing new endeavor. We look forward to collaborat-
ing with you. l
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